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ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 

 

  COMMUNITY NAME  Town of Enfield 

  PROJECT TITLE   Water and Wastewater System Improvements Project  

ADDRESS Enfield, NH 03748 

  WATER SYSTEM PWS#/Project# 1932050-01 

  WASTEWATER PROJECT#  CS-334167-07 

 

INTRODUCTION 

The Town of Enfield has applied for funds through the State of New Hampshire Department of Environmental 

Services’ (NHDES) Clean Water and Drinking Water State Revolving Funds (CWSRF and DWSRF) and the American 

Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), to fund drinking water and wastewater system improvements for the Enfield Sewer 

Department and the Enfield Water Department Community Water System (CWS)(PWS ID#1932050).  

 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

The Enfield CWS currently services 460 connections for a total population served of 1,345 people. The Enfield Sewer 

Department provides a sewer collection system for the Town, which is then pumped to the Lebanon Wastewater 

Treatment Plant for treatment and disposal. The drinking water project includes the replacement of water main and 

the construction of a new well. The wastewater project includes the repair and replacement of sewer main, 

rehabilitation of sewer manholes, CCTV investigations, and the repair/replacement of wastewater pump station 

infrastructure. The project is sought due to aging infrastructure and existing conditions of system components 

requiring replacement or repair. Additionally, a new water supply source is needed in order to provide a reliable 

water source during times of extended drought and pump servicing.  

 

The total area of disturbance associated with both projects is approximately 221,110 sq. ft. The majority of the 

drinking and wastewater project work will occur within the existing road rights-of-ways or facility footprints, with the 

exception of the new well installation and potential expansion of the existing drinking water pump house. All 

applicable permits will be obtained from local, state and federal agencies, as needed and appropriate mitigation 

efforts will be implemented to address any short-term impacts of the project. 

 

The project will result in improved drinking water quality, efficiency and resiliency of both drinking water and 

wastewater systems. 

 

Whereas this project constitutes only a minor project and no significant environmental impacts are anticipated, a 

Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) is proposed. 

 

PUBLIC REVIEW  

The Town voted to authorize funding in the amount of $1,900,000 for the drinking water improvements project and 

an additional $1,900,000 for the wastewater improvements project on May 1, 2021.  A public notice will be published 

by the Town of Enfield Board of Selectmen and a 30-day comment period will be held in accordance with the Env-Dw 

1100 and Env-Wq 500 NH Administrative Rules. Comments will be accepted through September 5, 2022 

 

The full document is available at, and comments may be addressed to, the following locations:   

Town of Enfield, Attn: James Taylor, 23 Main Street, Enfield, NH 03748; or NHDES- Drinking Water & 

Groundwater Bureau Attn: Kim Kelliher, Environmental Review Coordinator, PO Box 95, 29 Hazen Dr, Concord 

NH 03302-0095, or by email at: envreview@des.nh.gov.  


